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Transmittal 
(VIA HAND DELIVERY) 

 
Date: April 12, 2019   

To: Peter Walden 
Martin County Growth 
Management Dept. 

  

From: Morris A. Crady, AICP   
Subject: Showcase PUD Zoning & 

Master Site Plan Application 
(C140-006) 

Project No. 18-695 

    
 
In response to the attached completeness letter dated March 5, 2019, please find enclosed the 
application fee check in the amount of $13,800, the original application package, an additional set 
of the 24x36 plans, and a CD with PDF copies of the application.   
 
The only item needing additional attention was to request a pre-application meeting which 
occurred on March 28, 2019. 
 
If you have any questions or need additional information, please feel free to contact me or my 
assistant, Shirley Lyders. 
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PROJECT NARRATIVE 

Showcase PUD 
Master Site Plan 

April 10, 2019 
 
 
The +/- 47.12-acre subject property, which is also the subject of a pending Comprehensive Plan 
Amendment to change the future land use from Estate Density to Low Density Residential, is located east 
of Kanner Highway between Cove Road to the South and Salerno Road to the north. The property was 
used and operated as a tropical fish farm for several decades, which produced ornamental tropical fish for 
aquariums in 50 or more manmade ponds.  The fish farm operation, which effectively ended in the late 
1990s, included 2 single family homes and a storage shed on approximately 3 acres near Salerno Road 
(along the west side of the property).  These uses have been maintained by the current owner as rental 
properties.   
 
In 2010, the majority of the ponds were filled and the site was reclaimed as “improved pasture” by way of 
a SFWMD environmental resource permit and a Martin County excavation and fill permit.  Based on the 
findings in these permits and based on review of its current physical condition, the property contains no 
natural upland or wetland habitat or protected trees. 
 
The proposed master site plan has been designed in accordance with the Low Density (5 upa) future land 
use designation and features a mix of residential units including 54 fee-simple, 2-story townhome units 
and 162 duplex units, which attempt to meet the growing need for essential housing in this area of the 
County.   
 
The site has been designed with interconnected roads, private recreation areas, and expanded buffers and 
lakes around the site perimeter that provide an effective buffer and land use transition from the intense 
commercial uses along Kanner Highway and the estate homesites to the east and south of Cove Road.  
The lake littoral zones and lake upland buffers have been massed along the site perimeter and will be 
planted with native plant materials to maximize wildlife utilization. 
 
The project is located immediately adjacent to commercial uses on Kanner Highway, within the core of 
the County’s Primary Urban Service District.   Potable water and wastewater treatment service lines are in 
place on Salerno Road and Cove Road and adequate capacity is available from Martin County Utilities. 

 




